
TOWN OF FRANKLIN 

Board of Health Minutes for May 2, 2017 

 

Present at meeting: 

Bruce J. Hunchard, Chairman   

Philip Brunelli, Member  

Donald Raneiri, Member  

     

  

David McKearney, Health Director  

Virginia McNeil, Health Agent                                                         

Liz Hoey, Health Inspector 

Mary Ellen Ficco, Administrative Asst. 

The Board members reviewed the meeting minutes for the April 11, 2017 Board of 

Health meeting.  The board Chairman and Mr.Raneiri voted to accept the minutes. Mr. 

Brunelli abstained.  

 

OLD BUSINESS 

The Board Chairman asked if there was any old business.   

The Health Director provided the Board with a status report on 84 Stewart Street.  The 

homeowner stated he was too ill to do the walkthrough; therefore it was re-scheduled 

with DEP.   

Hearing no other old business, the Chairman moved to new business.  
 

NEW BUSINESS 

The first new business was a request for local upgrade approval 50 Florence Street. 

The Health Director provided the Board with an overview of the request for the local 

upgrade and the obstacles which make it necessary in order to complete the septic 

repair.  After discussion the Board voted to approve the property line setback from 

10´ to 5 ´ and the well setback from 100´ to 87´.    
 

The second new business item was a Site Plan for 471 and 481 West Central Street – 

Calarese. After reviewing the Site Plan the Board voted approval subject to municipal 

water, sewer, and proper dumpster placement. 

 

There was no further new business.  

 

HEALTH DIRECTOR REPORT FOR APRIL 2017 

The Health Director and Health Agent provided details to the Board regarding activities 

of the Health Department.   

 

The Board Chairman asked if there was additional new business. There was no other new 

business.  

 

The Board Chairman asked if there was any citizen’s commentary. There was none.  

 

Mr. Brunelli made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Mr.Raneiri seconded the motion and 

the meeting was adjourned.  

  

The next Board of Health meeting will be held Tuesday, June 6, 2017 at 10 a.m.       

 

Transcribed by Mary Ellen Ficco, Admin. Asst. for the Franklin Health Department. 


